Closing remarks in regards to the Pembina Valley Water Coop Supplementary Water Supply Project

By the Manitoba Eco-Network

We wish to thank the Clean Environment Commission for the opportunity of allowing us to make our case. Environmental hearings are an important mechanism that introduces additional information into the overall environmental assessment process. Once a report is completed, we are confident that it will serve as valuable advice for the final decision-maker - and that is the Minister of Conservation. We were impressed with the high level of interest and knowledge expressed by the panel, but note some of the process difficulties, leading up to these hearings, which have been inherent of hearings of the past.

We also thank Mr. Schellenberg and the Pembina Valley Water Coop for their commitment to this environmental assessment process and acknowledge the good work they do for their municipal partners.

We are living in difficult times. With global warming, water security is an issue that we must address on the prairies. However, the solution that is offered by the Pembina Valley Water Cooperative is not the answer. We also do not support the notion that devastation will occur in the Pembina Valley Water Coop region.

We will relay 3 main concepts to close our presentation.

First, we reiterate the ecological importance and significance of the region. The Sandilands Uplands, including the Bedford Ridge consists of a rich array of wetlands, bogs, marshes, peatlands and forests. Wetlands are said to be one of the most biological diverse ecosystems on the planet. The region is the foci of 3 sub-basins of the Hudson Bay Basin and the headwaters of 5 watersheds. The Glaciofluvial Aquifer complex also, which sits under the region also supplies the Sandstone and Carbonate Aquifers, two major bedrock aquifers in south central Manitoba.

This area truly is an ecological gem. Both the underlying aquifer and above ground landscape should be protected for its beauty and ecological importance, today and for future generations. This region of Manitoba must be given this special designation. Tapping into this aquifer will only set a dangerous precedent, which would open door for others to come.

Our second contention is that the Pembina Valley Water Coop service region must get their own house in order before they look even think of looking for additional supply. We have heard through these hearings different reasons why more water is required. We have also heard that the water in their area has become polluted. We found it difficult to ascertain how much water is actually used in the region as a whole and for what purpose. Without a proper accounting system, it will be difficult to gain efficiencies and savings It is also important that this accounting exercise occurs on a watershed basis, focussing on the Morris River and Plum Coulee watersheds. 

And thirdly, the no-project alternative, as we define it, is the immediate route that municipal governments, in partnership with the province, must follow. It means that the conservation options that we have highlighted over the course of the two days, is the only path to take if we as a society are to move towards sustainability. 

